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(alenday o€ Coeals

June 3 - Fourth Grade Track Meet (9:00 a.m.)
- Second - Fourth Grade Picnic Day (10:30 a.m. - 1:45 p.m.)
June 6 - Fourth Grade NYS Science Written Assessment
- Eighth Grade NYS Science Written Assessment
June 7 - Festival of Choirs (7:00 p.m.)
June 8 - UPK - First Grade Picnic Day (10:30 a.m. - 1:45 p.m.)
- National Junior Honor Society Induction (1:45 p.m.)
June 9 - BOCES Graduation Ceremony (9:30 a.m.)
June 10 - High School Music Awards (7:00 p.m.)
June 11 - Prom
June 13 - Athletic Banquet (6:00 p.m. High School Gym)
- Summer School Registration Deadline For K-8
June 14 - Board of Education Meeting (6:30 p.m.)
June 17 - UPK Graduations (8:45 a.m., 9:45 a.m., and 1:00 p.m. - Auditorium)
June 15 - June 24 - Regents Testing
June 21 - Eighth Grade Spanish Checkpoint A Exam (8:00 a.m.)

- K - Third Grade End of Year Awards (9:00 a.m. - Auditorium)
- Middle School End-of-Year Awards (1:45 p.m.)
- Eighth Grade Moving Up Ceremony (6:30 p.m.)
June 22 - Fourth Grade Moving Up Ceremony (9:00 a.m. Auditorium)
- Middle School End-of-Year Grade Level Celebrations
- Elementary and Middle School Early Dismissal (11:15 a.m.)
June 24 - High School Graduation Practice (8:15 a.m.)
June 25 - High School Graduation (9:00 a.m.)



Annual Vote Resulks [ &\

The results of the Annual Vote are listed below:

Proposition #1 - (2022-2023 Budget) - Passed 179-71

Proposition #2 - (Transportation/Bus Purchase) - Passed 187-63
Proposition #3 - (Capital Reserve) - Passed 164-86

Board of Education Election: Congratulations to Andrew Liendecker
and Dawn Ludovici who were both elected for five-year terms.

South Lewis Central Schools

District Newsletter Request Form

If you would like a hard copy of each issue of the South Lewis Central School District newsletter mailed to you
please complete this form and return it to the address below. You can also call the District Office at
315-348-2500 and provide the needed information.

South Lewis Central Schools
ATTN: Douglas Premo
4264 East Road

PO BOX 10

Turin, NY 13473

DATE:

Name:

Mailing Address:

Phone Number:;

Thank You!




School Health Reminders:

*All students in PreK/Kindergarten, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th, and 11th grades, and
new entrants to the district are required to have a current physical on file at
school. Physicals need to be dated no more than 12 months prior to the start
of the school year in which they are required, or the date of entrance to
school for new entrants. Physicals are required annually for students to be
eligible to participate in interscholastic athletics.

*Vaccines required for Pre-K/K and school attendance:

Diphtheria and Tetanus toxoid-containing vaccine and Pertussis vaccine (DTaP or Tdap)
Hepatitis B vaccine

Measles, Mumps and Rubella vaccine (MMR)

Polio vaccine

Varicella (Chickenpox) vaccine

Haemophilus influenzae type b conjugate vaccine (HiB)

Pneumococcal Conjugate vaccine (PCV)

*Additional vaccines required for middle school and high school:
Tdap vaccine adolescent booster for 6th grade
Meningococcal conjugate vaccine for 7th grade and 12

Please note students must be up to date with vaccines within 14
days of the first day of school to continue to attend.

Please call your healthcare provider, or Lewis County Public Health at
315-376-5453, to make sure your child meets all physical and immunization
requirements to attend school. Schedule physicals and immunization
boosters during the summer, and have copies sent to school, to ensure your
child is all set for the fall.

Reach out to your child’s school nurse with any questions or concerns:
High School Nurse - Kelly Mear, RN

Middle School Nurse - Brittany Salmon, RN

Elementary School Nurse - Heather LeVan, RN

Have a safe and healthy summer!




Please make sure that all
medications are picked up from
ALL the Nurse’s offices by June
24th or they will be disposed of.
However, if your child will be
attending summer school please
notify your child’s school nurse so
we can make arrangements for the
medications.

CONGRATULATIONS
TO THE
CLASS OF 2022!
BEST WISHES!
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The nurse’s office at the HS
will be open from July 1st

to August 30th Monday -
Friday from 7:45-3:15.

At this time we don’t have
the SBHC summer
schedule. Please call if you
have any questions
315-348-2525 or
315-348-2585.



The Following staff
members are retiring
from South Lewis Central
School District after
many years of service. We
wish them all a happy and
lengthy retirement.

Alicia Arthur
Cafeteria Staff

Martha Campbell James Cataldo

Teacher Assistant Maintenance Worker

Linda Ward
Cafeteria Staff

Kathie Watson

Cynthia Petrus District Treasurer

Aide



HIGH SCHOOL COUNSELING
INFOKMATION

SENIORS:

If you are planning to attend college in the fall, we strongly encourage you to attend any summer orientation
programs offered by the college/university. This will make the transition in the fall much easier.

If you are still looking for employment, you can contact The Workplace at 315-376-5800 or email
lewisonestop@dfa.state.ny.gov for information about available local jobs. This service is available to anyone.

JUNIORS:

If you are planning to participate in college athletics at the Division I or II level, you need to begin the
registration process with the NCAA at this time. If you have questions, please see your school counselor or
your coach. Please register online at www.eligibilitycenter.org.

If you are considering ROTC scholarships (military) or applying to any of the service academies, you should
go online now, contact your school counselor, and begin the admissions process immediately.

College visits should happen this spring and summer. Call or email the college’s admissions office to set up
an appointment and check the college websites for open house dates. Contact Mrs. Burmingham or Ms.
Green if you need assistance.

ACT and SAT: If you missed the spring tests, please check the websites for summer and fall tests. Remember,
you must register online, ahead of time at www.actstudent.org and www.collegeboard.org.

SUMMER SCHOOL 2022:

Please contact Mrs. Burmingham or Ms. Green with questions about attending summer school.

NEW STUDENT REGISTRATION — HIGH SCHOOL.:

If you are moving into the district this summer and would
like to register at South Lewis High School, please call the
high school counseling office at 315-348-2530, to make an
appointment. Students should bring their most recent report
card with them. A parent/guardian must accompany the
student for registration.







SOUTH LEWIS HONORS TOP STUDENTS FROM THE CLASS OF 2023

The South Lewis High School Counseling Office is proud to announce our private college scholarship
nominations, based on each college’s criteria. These students will be eligible for scholarship monies at these
schools if they apply, are accepted, and choose to attend the college that is recognizing them.

r"’! MITCHELL DOMAGALA AND DUBLIN MOORE were selected to represent South
Lewis at 2022 Boys’ State. The Lowville American Legion sponsors our students at
this event. Candidates have the opportunity to learn the privileges and responsibilities
of citizenship in a democratic society. They also participate in rallies, speeches,

campaigns and work with legislative committees to create bills.

EMMA REID was selected to receive the Clarkson University Leadership Award. This award is
the highest honor at Clarkson University. This award recognizes strong leadership qualities,
positive impact on South Lewis High School and the local community, and a proven academic
record.

CLAYTON KRAEGER was awarded the Clarkson University Achievement Award. This award is
presented to a junior who has an academic interest in engineering, business, science or liberal arts,
is enrolled in college preparation courses, and has achieved academic success.

ALYSSA CALLAGHAN, OLIVIA MILLARD, DUBLIN MOORE, SARAH SCHINDLER AND ASHLEY
WRIGHT have been selected for the Keuka College George H. Ball Community Achievement Award. This
honor is in recognition of the following qualities that embody the values of Keuka College: academic
excellence, leadership, service, social responsibility, integrity, and an appreciation for diversity.

BROOKE KRAEGER has been presented with LeMoyne College Heights Award. She has
“achieved much success while ‘reaching for the Heights’ in the classroom and in various school
and community activities.” This award recognizes the recipient for contributions in leadership
and service to our school community and the community at large.

EMMA REID is the recipient of the Rensselaer Medal. Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute gives this
award to secondary school students who have distinguished themselves in mathematics and
science. The Medal was first presented in 1916 with two purposes: to recognize the superlative
academic achievement of young men and women and to motivate students toward careers in
science, engineering, and technology.

I 4 | CARIN YOUNG AND CARSON DOSZTAN have been selected for the RIT
‘ @ Innovation & Creativity Award, which recognizes students who have distinguished
| 8 themselves academically, are active and involved members of their school and
community, and demonstrate outstanding achievement in innovation, creativity, or
entrepreneurship.




EMMA REID AND ANDREW HIGBY have been selected for the RIT Computing Medal and
Scholarship which recognizes students who have distinguished themselves academically, are
active and involved members of their school and community, and demonstrate interest and
ability in computing.

HEIDI METZLER AND SARA SHAW have been nominated for the Student Sage Scholarship
awarded by the Sage Colleges in recognition of academic achievements and community
involvement. These young ladies embody the Sage Colleges motto: “To Be, To Know, To
Do.” They are academic and social leaders who put their knowledge into action.

EMMA REID AND ASHLEY WRIGHT have been selected for the New York State Senate
Youth Leadership Recognition Award, presented by Senator Joseph Griffo, in recognition of
academic excellence and leadership in extracurricular and volunteer activities.

CARIN YOUNG AND AIDAN MCGUIRE have been nominated for the St. Lawrence
University Augsbury Scholarship. This award recognizes leadership, community service, and
strong academic commitment.

EMMA REID has been selected for the Xerox Award for Innovation and Information
Technology, which is awarded by the University of Rochester. This award recognizes a strong interest in
innovation and/or information technology, a high level of achievement, exposure to new technologies, and

leading other students to new approaches to old problems.

MASON YOUNGS has been selected for the Bausch & Lomb Honorary Science Award, which
is awarded by the University of Rochester. This award recognizes academic excellence and exceptional
promise in the sciences. This award also recognizes high PSAT scores.

DUBLIN MOORE has been selected for the Frederick Douglass and Susan B. Anthony
Humanities and Social Sciences Award given by the University of Rochester. This award recognizes a
student’s commitment to understanding and addressing difficult social issues and dedication to community
action.

BARBARA PLATO has been selected for the George Eastman Young Leaders Award, given by the
University of Rochester. This award recognizes strong leadership experience at school and in the
community, high grades in challenging courses, and extensive involvement in extracurricular activities.

BROOKE KENYON, SARAH SCHINDLER, AND CARIN YOUNG were
nominated for the Wells 21st Century Leadership Award. “Through school and
community activities and service, this student has exerted a positive influence.
The characteristics of ethical leadership have shown the student’s trustworthiness,
self-confidence and intellect.” These students join a long line of fine students
from South Lewis who have been nominated for this honor and have chosen to
attend Wells College.

CONGRATULATIONS to these outstanding students and their families from the administration, counselors, faculty, staff,
and students at South Lewis Central School!

10



"220Z ‘bZ aunf uey) Jaje| ou a|gejieAR aq [[IM WEXa SIY) J0) LeyD UOISIBAUOD) 8y *

¢¢0Z NNr 0S5 13d

‘wd 00z :SUOlBUIWEXT UOOUIBYY wog guodwo0 20UBI0g
padojanap A||eoo
‘We Q0L :suoneuiwexg Buluiop . yues Ansiwayd
ouIR el /Bumes /Bumeg | juswuosAUg
saul|peaq uoISSIWpy wiojiun oBenbue" pLOM , |eoisAyd |eaisAyd Buini
paniasqQ
KepijoH ‘wd 00:gh | "wrd 00:gk | "wrd 00:2l
yjuaajaunp
wex3 v odyoeyd
padojanap A||eoo
:awiy/ajep paysabbns
JUSWISSOSSY
><D abenbue pUOM 4,
soIsAud SuyY LOHomawe. )
ONILVY /Bumes 11 Aydelboag) abenbue] JUBWIUIBAOD)
[eoisAud Il e1gably Anpwoss % AIojsIH [eqo|D | e19ably ysi1bug ® AosiH 's'N
‘w'e 00:8 ‘wr-e 00:8 ‘w-e 00:8 ‘w'e 00:8 ‘w-e 00:8 ‘wr-e 00:8 ‘wre 00:8
AVAlYd | AVASYNHL | AVASINAIM | AVAS3INL | AVANOW Avdald4d AVASHNHL | AVASINAIM AVA3INA3IM
1£4 €¢ 44 (14 0c Ll 9l Sl 3
aunp aunp aunp aunp aunp aunp aunp aunp aunp

‘SuoljeUILIEXS 8)B)S JIBY] 10 Jioda. 0} aie Aay) Jey) Sali) J0exa 8y} S|00YIS 4y} YIm AjLeA jsnw Ssjuspnis

¢¢0¢ ANNC -37TNA3IHOS NOILVNINVX3

¥€22Z1 YO\ MaN ‘Aueqy
JusWISSassY 81e1S JO 90140

IN3N1¥Vd3A NOILVYONAd 31V1S FHL

Y104 M3N jo d3elS 3y} jo AjisiaAlun a8yl

11



| 2022 SouTH LEwWIs ELEMENTARY AND
i MIDDLE ScHooL SUMMER PROGRAMS

v
SUMMER
SCHOOL

\ berd
\ Summer Recreation ’
N and Academic Enrichment , 7

-
~
- -

. South Lewis Elementary and Middle School will be hosting
' avariety of programs this summer! Programs run Monday

| through Thursday at the South Lewis Campus.

Sladextls may choose from the following programs

% Elementary Summer School (July 5th-July 28th, 8:00 am to
11:30 am)

M Middle School Summer School (July 5th-July 28th, 8:00 am
to 11:30 am)

M Summer Recreation and Academic Enrichment (July 5th-
August 4th, 8:00 am to 3:00 pm)

M SUPER Stage (July 5th-July 28th, 12:00 pm to 3:00 pm)

Students may participate in Summer Recreation and
Academic Enrichment for either a full day or half day if
they are enrolled in other South Lewis summer programs
(i.e. summer school or SUPER Stage). Transportation will
be provided.

**Free breakfast and lunch will be served daily. **

@ Regustration 1s open on FamilyID now through June 10th. Click on the
button at the top of this flyer to be taken to the registration form.

One District— e Building ~(ve Family

12




